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Vienna, March 29, 2021 

 

 

Dear EFPM Members 
  

During the 66th session of the Executive Committee of the European Fair Play Movement, held 
via tele-conference on 19/02/2021, the Executive Committee Members discussed the case of the 
annual EFPM General Assembly and the associated elections in the light of the current pandemic 
conditions as well as the relevant provisions of the EFPM Statutes, and decided to postpone the 
events to a date after the Olympic Games in Tokyo 2021 (September or October 2021). 
The events will take place in Vienna, either with the physical presence of our members or by 
teleconference, depending on the pandemic conditions at the time. The Organisers will be 
prepared to have the elections performed either by secret ballot or by tele-voting. 
According to the EFPM Statutes, this procedure will be put for approval at the beginning of the 
said General Assembly as the Agenda's first item. 
The date of the Gen. Assembly and the various procedures will be fixed in June 2021 at the latest, 
during the relevant Executive Committee meeting. 
In view of the above, all applications for candidature for the post of the President and the post 
of an Executive Committee Officer shall be submitted to the EFPM General Secretary not later 
than thirty (30) days prior to the commencement of the General Assembly in accordance with 
the provisions of the EFPM Statutes. 
 

With kind regards 

 

 

 
 

Christian Hinterberger                                                   Ioannis Psilopoulos 

EFPM President                                                     EFPM Gen. Secretary 


